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Up dated 2013
Planning Enforcement Initiative to remove unsightly advertisement hoardings in the Borough
Appendix for reports regarding commercial advertisement applications for large scale hoardings/ shrouds 

Camden Council is currently running a hoarding removal initiative throughout the borough.  It is focusing its efforts initially on removing hoardings:

 1. on major routes and
 2. hoardings within conservation areas. 
The hoarding in question falls into both categories. The Council is seeking to ensure that the design and siting of advertisement positively contributes to the appearance of the area.  All adverts affect the appearance of the building and where they are displayed should respect the buildings.
This initiative follows on from the highly successful hoarding initiative carried out between 2005 and 2006 where the Council served a number of discontinuance notices of which 24 out of 25 notices were dismissed at appeal. These include;


· 175 Kentish Town Road 
· York Way, Kings Cross Station

· 84 Delaney Street

It also should be noted that in the past we have secured a number of 48 sheet hoarding removals via the service of Section 10 and 11 notices. These are;

· 166 Royal College Street ( Section 10 and 11)

· 292 Grays Inn Road (Section 10 and 11)

· 3 Millbrook Place ( Section 10 and 11)

· 129 Whitfield Street (Discontinuance) 

· 33 South End Road (Discontinuance)

· 243 Grays Inn road (Section 10 and 11)

· Land adjacent to 135 Finchley Road (advert application)

· Kilburn Bridge (Advert application)
· Golden Lion (Discontinuance Notice)

· West Hampstead Bridge (Discontinuance)

· Royal School of Speech and Drama (Discontinuance)

What these examples show is that Camden is and has been proactively tackling large hoardings which are considered to be visual clutter and have no respect for the host buildings or the wider character and appearance of the conservation area or surrounding area.

The recent appeal decision at 88 Royal College Street,  the Golden Lion pub dated 22 January 2013, is relevant background information.  In the planning inspectors decision it is mentioned that the hoarding initiative is material to the appeal.  Section quoted below;
The Notice stems from Camden’s Removal of Advertisement Hoardings initiative as adopted in 2004. The initiative is material to the appeal, even though the primary consideration must be the statutory test as to whether the use of the site for advertisements results in substantial injury to the amenity of the areas.
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